
LOURDES 2016
7

th
 to 12

th
 MAY

It became necessary to source an
alternative Travel Agent for our 2016
Pilgrimage. We have negotiated a good
package with MARIAN Pilgrimages and
details are as follows:
 Hotel: 4* Eliseo (close to St Joseph’s

Gate)
 Fare: €725 (all inclusive) per person

sharing and single room supplement is
€150.

There is a discount of €50 on the above fares
for those who pay the €50 non-refundable
deposit before the 29

th
 January next. Why

not avail of this offer and book early.
Booking forms will be available

shortly.
Finally, Fr Shán O’Cuív will again be

our Spiritual Director.
Padraig Doyle, Group Organiser.

CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS

Notices and submissions for the Newsletter must be
received before 10.30am on WEDNESDAY morning
to be considered for inclusion into that week’s edition.
Envelopes marked “PARISH NEWSLETTER”
should be left into the Sacristy or Parish Office.

TIDY TOWNS AGM

You are invited to attend the AGM of
Clondalkin Tidy Towns on Wednesday, 27

th

January at 8 p.m. in the Green Isle Hotel.
We are looking for as many of you as

possible to attend on the night and let us
know your thoughts on our work and share
any suggestions you may have for next
year's Tidy Town competition.

Please help us to maintain the good
standard the village has achieved by
picking up litter where possible. Our core
volunteers are taking a much deserved
break from Saturday 'clean ups' for the
month of January.

Agnes O'Neill
Secretary

CHRISTMAS AND HOLLY

Having featured the Christmas and the Robin
last week it was suggested that Christmas and
Holly be featured this week!

“Holly was the sacred plant of Saturn
and was used at the Roman Saturnalia
festival to honour him.

Romans gave one another holly
wreaths and carried them about decorating
images of Saturn with it.

Centuries later, in December, while
other Romans continued their pagan
worship, Christians celebrated the birth of
Jesus. To avoid persecution, they decked
their homes with holly.

As Christian numbers increased and
their customs prevailed, holly lost its
pagan association and became a symbol of
Christmas. And, along with ivy and
mistletoe, holly remains a popular form of
decorative Christmas greenery today”.

“THANK YOU”

Today is last day of Christmas and all
decorations will come down tomorrow.
We thank sincerely the following:
 Ellen, Fran and Eddie who joined the

team in decorating the Church
 The staff of Newlands Garden Centre for

their help, encouragement and patience.
 Alan who was there to do the climbing

and lifting. He provided the straw that
you took away – carrying on the old
Dublin tradition

 Frs. Damian, Padraig and Seamus who
consented to have the crib in its
traditional place

 The children who submitted their lovely
coloured pictures and the children of the
local girls’ schools who made the
decorations for the Christmas tree

 People who donated flowers
The Environmental Team always welcome
volunteers and they will need help in the
morning after 10am Mass and Rosary
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PARISH TEAM

CONTACTS

Village

Office/Sacristy

459 3520

Fr Damian Farnon,
Moderator

St Cecilla’s

459 2665

Fr Pádraig O’Sullivan,

Co-P.P.

St Columba’s

464 0441

Fr. Seamus McEntee

St Mary’s

459 2311

Clonburris

Fr Shán O Cuív CC

087 238 7530

Knockmitten

Fr Des Byrne CC

45 Woodford Drive.

459 2323

Parish Pastoral Workers
(for the Combined Catholic

Parishes of Clondalkin)

Christina Malone
0857162152

Frank Brown
086 1018173

WHAT IS THE STARS?

The writer Sean O’Casey grew up in an Anglican household
in the centre of Dublin.  Like most members of the Church
of Ireland through their Sunday School they would have
known the bible much better than their Catholic
contemporaries.  In his Dublin trilogy of “Shadow of a
Gunman”, “Plough and the Stars” and “Juno and the
Paycock” he uses much religious imagery.   Towards the
end of the later play there is a semi drunken dialogue
between Joxer Daly and Captain Boyle where Joxer
remarks that “Blowed “ “ Aw it's a darlin' word, a daarlin'
word. To which Boyle replies “An' as it blowed an' blowed,
I ofen looked up at the sky an' assed meself the question -
what is the stars, what is the stars?“

I am writing this piece on the feast of the Epiphany where
we celebrate the decision of the wise men to follow the star
and to pay homage to the new born King.  The stars of
today’s world can shine brightly obscuring the light of
Christ.  There is no doubt that the attractions of the 21

st

Century are indeed attractive compared to previous
generations where for many life was constant hardship.
People took comfort that the cares of this word will be
eliminated and the promise of paradise in the next world
was indeed worth waiting for.  For many, particularly young
people, life has never been better, at least on a surface level.
Yet, the level of anxiety appears to be as high as ever if not
worse.  I am of an age where I have seen more stars of sport,
music and entertainment rise, plateau, fall and even
disappear from public consciousness.  The star that the
three wise men followed over two millennia ago has been
the one constant shining light and may it continue to guide
us as we start a new year.

Fr. Damian



ANNIVERSARIES

Wednesday 13
th

 January
10.00am Jim and Mary Duggan

Sunday 17
th

 January
  7.30pm (Vigil) Rose Plunkett, 3

rd
 An

Ciaran Carr
Molly and Paddy Kelly
Bridget (Birdy) Passmore, 
B/day Rem

10.30am Jack and Eileen Durcan
Vincent and Bobby Norton
Ivor and Sadie Noone
John, Bernard and Phyllis 
Egan
Margaret (Peggy) Walsh
William and Elizabeth Kelly
Olive Feighery, 5

th
 An

12 noon Matthew Farrelly, MM
Maeve McCooey, MM
Padraig Faughnan, MM
John Joe Brady
Maud Hurley, 2

nd
 An

NOTICES

Monday 11
th

 January
Miraculous Medal Novena after 10am
Mass and Rosary.

Tuesday 12
th

 January
The Legion of Mary meets in the Convent
at 11.00am. New members are welcome.

Friday 15
th

 January
2

nd
 and 6

th
 class girls from Scoil Áine will

be attending the 10am Mass

MONDAY CLUB

The Monday Club resumes tomorrow after
the Christmas break. Looking forward to
seeing the regulars and we extend a special
invitation to anyone who would like to
drop in and join with the regulars for that
welcome cuppa and chat - the Pastoral
Centre after 10am Mass and Rosary

DEATHS

We extend our deepest sympathy to the
family and friends of:

Muriel Brown, Laurel Park, formerly Old
Knockmitten
Derval Connell, Castle Close
Paddy Delaney, Cappamore
Henry McCann, Michael Collin’s Park

recently deceased. May they rest in peace.

BAPTISMS

Congratulations and welcome to:

Elliot O’Connor, Bushfield Lawns

who received the Sacrament of Baptism.

CHURCH DUTY

Cleaning:  Kitty Egan, Veronica Bayly,
Angela McCreevey, Kathleen Fitzpatrick
and May Stynes
Altar Linen: Kay Lee
Flowers: .Teresa Greene

WEDDINGS

Congratulations and best wishes to:

Grace O’Malley and Alan Costello

who received the Sacrament of Marriage

ADORATION

This Thursday 14
th
 December there will be

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament in
the Church
Morning: 10.45am to 11.45am
Evening: 7pm to 9pm.
All are welcome

CLONBURRIS
Mass Intentions

Saturday 9
th
 January

  6,30pm Nancy Heffernan 2
nd

 An.
Brendan Billings Rem.

Sunday 10
th
 January

11.00am David Molloy An.
Agnes O'Doherty An.

We wish all our parishioners a very
Happy New Year..

CCPC INTERCESSORY PRAYER
FOR 9 CLONDALKIN PARISHES

This Tuesday 12
th
 January Intercessory

Group praying in Parish Pastoral Centre at
7.40pm to 8.30pm
Come along and join with us if you can

OVERSEAS VOLUNTEERS

Do you want to learn more about the
possibility of overseas volunteering and/or
training in Overseas Development &
Mission? Viatores Christi (VC) will hold
an Information & Recruitment Session on
Saturday  16

th
 January 2016 at 12.00 at VC

HQ, 8 New Cabra Road, Phibsboro,
Dublin 7 Tel. 01-8689986
 info@viatoreschristi.com
www.viatoreschristi.com

OUR APOLOGY

For the past two weeks we have
inadvertently advertised the special edition
of the Irish Catholic featuring 1916
without noticing that it had been sold out.
Contacting the Irish Catholic Office they
stated that the edition had proved very
popular and they too were sold out.
However they are seriously considering
bringing out pamphlet/ booklet featuring
the same information contained in the
paper later on in the year. When we have
more information we will let you know
through the medium of the Newsletter

ADULT CATECHISM STUDIES

The studies resumes on Wednesday next at
7.30pm in the Pastoral Centre, upstairs.

EARLY START TO THE PRAYER
MEETING

This Wednesday 13
th
 January the Rosary -

Mysteries of Light will be recited at
7.30pm before Prayer Meeting at 8pm in
the Pastoral Centre and all are welcome.

CAME
(CLONDALKIN ADULT MORNING EDUCATION)

Next enrolments Monday 11
th
 to Friday

15
th
 January 2016 from 10am to 12noon,

also Monday evening the 11
th
 from 7pm-

8pm.  See flyers in church porch/library
etc.  We look forward to seeing you all for
our new term which commences Monday
25

th
 January 2016.

Mary Seery, Sec.

MUSINGS

Franciscan friar and spiritual writer, Richard
Rohr, offers some very challenging words to
us concerning our celebration of (particularly
adult) baptism. He writes that, regrettably,
we have moved away from the ancient
symbolism of baptism as a ‘drowning’ rite
(by full immersion) in which the candidate
‘faced’ their own mortality before they were
ready for mature adult life. We have lost that
idea of something having to ‘die’ in the
candidate in order for them to be reborn to
new life. This, for Rohr, is what often
explains the greater sense of community ‘at
the other side of the pool’ in groups like
Alcoholics Anonymous than in many of our
churches.
Salvador Ryan
St Patrick’s College, Maynooth


